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Elle Presidente Notes       June 2020 

Hey AMCM! 

Spring marches on, pandemic does too.  We are thankful for 

the changes from the provincial health care systems that allow 

a bit more freedom and “normalcy” with opened patios and 

percentages of seating in restaurants.  I definitely worry about 

local businesses and how (if?) they can survive the sudden 

changes to their income/exchange and realization that many 

business models don’t work in pandemic situations.  I do 

applaud those businesses that have adapted so quickly…and I 

certainly find myself looking locally for as many things as 

possible.  Hope you folks are too, where we can! 

Technology has certainly been a huge benefit during these last 

three months: the AMCM has held two virtual meetings, and we 

will do the same for the June 30th one. This next meeting – 

using Zoom as the meeting tool - we will hold virtual “garage 

hops”!  Hope you can attend and have the opportunity to take a 

peek inside some of the AMCM Members’ shops…and perhaps 

some shops you normally wouldn’t see!  We will still offer dial-

in from phone so all attending members can hear what is going 

on if you can’t see what is being presented  

The AMCM Executive are looking at options to replace the 

aged and unstable picnic tables.  These tables were built by 

members for the first Bison Rally in 2002  and have served well 

during ongoing rallies, corn roasts, and the Tiddler Run.  We 

will present the options and recommendations at the June 30th 

meeting and will follow up with the membership. 

Some great ideas have been put in place for the club during 

this weird time – thanks to members who put these 

together…and please, send us other ideas for interesting 

events as we work our way through the 2020 riding season: 

 AMCM 2020 COVID-19 Pandemic Relay Ride where an 

older bike number plate is used as a “baton”.  Members 

sign this plate, then take it to another member’s place to 

pass it along for their signature and taking it forward! It 

will be fun to see how many signatures we can get on 

this thing by the end of the summer! 

 
Continued page 8 
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No Perimiteritis but a parade is ok 

 

CHAS’ BIRTHDAY DRIVE-BY BASH! 

 The late afternoon of the last day of May (a Sunday) saw us gathering at the 

prearranged mustering point at Morden’s Arena Complex Centre.  Over 30 

motorcycles, most having come from Winnipeg and surrounds, plus several cars 

and trucks, and drivers and riders milled around, mostly self-distancing, waiting for 

Rick W (who had organized the gig) to give the signal to go.   

 

     At last it became apparent that what he 

had been waiting for, arrived:  

Morden’s huge new ladder-truck Fire 

Engine driven by none other than the Fire 

Chief!  Also prearranged, Tom blew some 

deafening blasts on the VUVUZELA (see 

explanation later) and the huge procession 

moved off.  The Fire engine in front, then 
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Rick on his beautiful 1942 Harley Davidson Flathead, which coincidentally is the 

same age as Chas: 78 years! 

The amazing “rolling thunder” procession moved down Gilmore street and passed 

Chas’ house with much noise from the Fire Engine's siren and the VUVUZELA blasts 

behind.  The secret had been successfully kept from Chas and it was a complete 

surprise for him!  He and his immediate family who were down from Winnipeg, 

were sitting out on the lawn to witness the drive-by.  Terence revealed that Evan 

had nearly busted the secret the night before and was dying to tell “Pappa” so bad, 

that he had to be taken out of the room! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Social Distancing continued in Chas’ yard and acquaintances renewed after months 

of Corona19 lockdown, on that perfect, warm, windless evening.  Some guys looked 

different with more facial hair and others that already had beards were decidedly 

greyer!  A fitting tribute to a senior AMCM member who has given much to the club 

with heading up five Niverville Bison Rallies, numerous Gimli “Fishing Trips”, and 

no less than twelve Perimiteritis barbecue runs to Morden. Thanks to Rick 

W,  Connie and Terence,and Connie’s sister Jen, for organizing and supplying cake 

and ice-cream, and battling to keep the secret!    
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Watch a video of the parade on our Website, amcm.ca and hear the cheers, the 

siren and vuvuzela as all saluted an amazed Chas, who admitted afterwards that he 

was completely unaware and the surprise was complete! 

Thanks for the photos by our in-house photographer Irvin Peters, and video for the 

website by Terence. 

VUVUZELA is the Zulu word for, “To cheer on, or to shout 

encouragement!”  Made famous at the FIFA (Soccer) World Cup played 

in South Africa 10 years ago, the VUVUZELA'S  raucous VERY loud blasts 

dominated the matches, especially when several hundred were blown 

together! Rumour has it that one English supporter bought a couple of 

hundred thinking to make a kill selling them to English soccer fans. The 

VUVUZELA was subsequently banned in England and Europe, so I guess 

he ended up in the hole financially!     

Tom Hesom 
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CVMG BOOK REPORT 

“Riding the Continent”   
  by Hamilton Mack Laing (edited by Trevor Marc Hughes) 

Ronsdale Press 2019 

 

I recently went on a month-long 

cruise down the Amazon.  I took 

along six month’s worth of CVMG 

magazines.  After I was done 

reading each one, I left them on 

the counter in the ship’s library.  

A fellow traveller by the name of 

Gordon Apperley from BC 

tracked me down (apparently I 

am easy to identify since I wear 

an old motorcycle t-shirt every 

day) and asked “Are you the guy 

leaving the CVMG magazines in 

the library?”.  When I admitted 

that I was, he said I needed to 

read the book he had with him 

which had just been published. 

Imagine my surprise when I 

cracked Riding the Continent, to 

find that it was about a guy from 

Winnipeg who rode across the 

US, coast-to-coast, in 1915 on a 

brand new Harley Davidson.  

And halfway through the 

adventure, his brother from Winnipeg joins him on a 1914 HD.  Basically it is the 

1915 diary of Hamilton Mack Laing, chronicling this journey 105 years ago.  

“Hamilton Mack Laing was an illustrious early British Columbia writer and naturalist, 

but few know him as how he described himself in his mid-thirties: a motorcycle-

naturalist.  In 1915, he made one of the first transcontinental journeys, riding across 

the United States from Brooklyn to Oakland.  His previously unpublished manuscript of 

this journey, hidden away for nearly a century, is available now for the first time.  
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Riding the Continent tells the story of a pioneering motorcyclist and independently 

thinking naturalist on a most unusual road trip.  Laing’s tale explores the beauty of 

North America’s bird life, describes the sights, scenery and people he encountered, 

and takes us along for the ride on a 1915 Harley-Davidson he named Barking Betsy.” 

The writing is superb (my old Grade 8 Language Arts teacher would have 

approved).  Here is a sample: 

“I noted while passing a local agency handling the breed of machines to which Betsy 

claimed kindred I stopped and went in.  There is a very pronounced fraternalism of 

gas machines.  Many times on the Road I have noted it.  A thousand miles from home a 

passing stranger gives me a wave and smile or hurrah simply because I happen to ride 

the same brand of machinery he does.  A man seems to get attached to the mechanical 

clique in which he gyrates and to feel that all others are without the pale.” 

Included in the book are dozens of photographs, as well as a foreword by Laing 

biographer/ B.C. historian Richard Mackie, and an afterword by editor/ motorcycle 

travel writer Trevor Marc Hughes. 

Commendations about the book include: 

“Hughes restores much deserved national attention to one of Canada’s greatest, if 

sadly neglected environmental trailblazers.”  (Dr. Loys Maingon, Biologist and 

Environmental Historian) 

“Laing’s cross-country motorcycle journey in 1915 on Barking Betsy was a unique and 

exciting accomplishment in its day, and his remarkable journal from the ride is a 

fascinating read.” (Mark Tuttle, Rider Magazine) 

Whether you are Canadian (especially a Winnipegger) or from the USA, this is a 

must-read as Laing describes each and every day of his travels through the vast 

country of America.  Thanks to my new B.C. friend Gordon for giving me something 

to pass the time while I am waiting for riding season to begin on the Prairies. 

Ross Metcalfe 

CVMG Keystone member 

AMCA National President 
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Prez. report continued 

AMCM Photo Scavenger Hunt is taking place July 4-5 and is open to AMCM members and friends. 

Follow the instructions that Ken will go over at the meeting, and will be email blasted out 

afterward…ride around with friends on that weekend and take pictures that support the themes. 

Best photos will win a prize, and BONUS, we will be looking for the 2021 Rally t-shirt photo (2021 

marquee is Harley-Davidson)  

Speaking of the Relay Ride, I received a phone call from Don C a couple of Fridays ago – wanting 

to know if Rick and I were home and if he can pop over for the Relay!  We were absolutely 

delighted to have a bunch of cool bikes and even cooler riders stop by! WOW – what a treat! We 

had a wee tour of our shop and a look at Ricky Rail to boot.  Then, off they went into the sunset. SO 

fun and there was that sense of normalcy I talked about – it was great, and we were thankful for 

the creative folks who make up these events.  Of course, they were able to use their Vintage 

plates along with the Sanctioned Ride list and MPI approval letter as this truly was a Friday night 

Garage Hop!  Well done team  

Please reach out to me @ pirates.pearl@gmail.com or 204-471-5465 – stay safe! 

Cheers – Kim  

More smiles per hour 

 

  New Mystery     

Member 

 

 

Who is this Mystery 

member loading his       

brand new 1978 CR 250 

Elsinore 

  

mailto:pirates.pearl@gmail.com
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AMCM 2020 Pandemic Relay 

Since COVID-19 has led to the cancellation of so many of our summer 

events, we decided another fun approach to riding and seeing each 

other safely, would be a Relay.   We have a genuine, antique (well, old 

anyways) number plate that we will use as a “baton”.  It will circulate, 

along with a sharpie marker for you to sign it with, and a copy of the 2019 

Roster, to cross yourself off (in case your signature isn’t really legible.)  

When you receive it, sign it on either side, and then ride over to another 

member’s to pass it along.  Try not to let it “get stuck” for too long - let’s 

see how many signatures we can get on this thing by the end of the 

summer!  

Here’s what to do: 

1. Wash your hands before opening the baggie. 

2. Use the enclosed Sharpie to sign the number plate. 

3. Mark your name off in the Roster. 

4. Put the pen and Roster back in the baggie. 

5. Wash your hands again. 

6. Go for a ride, and take it to another AMCM member. 

7. Pass it off using appropriate social distancing. 
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2020 Bison Scavenger Hunt  

Rules  

Who - Free event open to all paid up 2020 AMCM members. Ride in groups 

from 2 up to 10 riders. Any out of province, and out-of-country members are 

also welcome to participate. You form your own group; try not to leave 

anybody in your area out. 

 What - Take “Theme” Photos from a list which will be provided. 

 Where - Compete as a team or as individuals, riding in your own small group 

in your own corner of Manitoba or part of the world. 

 When - July 4 th and /or 5 th 2020 between dawn and dusk. Snap a picture 

with your phone or camera and Email pictures with the theme in the subject 

line by midnight July 6 th to bisonscavengerhunt@gmail.com  

Why - To get together with fellow members, ride your bike, stretch your 

imagination, compete against fellow AMCM friends. But mostly to go for a ride 

and see who can come up with the most interesting / entertaining / artsy 

pictures. 

 An example of a Theme - “Harley” Take a picture of a Harley , of someone 

named Harley , a street sign ,a building an acronym, an anagram- any picture 

that, through any stretch of your imagination could represent to you the noun 

“Harley “. Serious or funny, there are no wrong pictures. Some may need an 

accompanying explanation though! 

 There will be 6 “Themes”. When completed simply e-mail us your pictures. 

Photos will be judged, and the best of the lot will be featured in the next 

newsletter and a prize will be awarded for each selected Photo. 

Bonus picture  

We will need an image for our 2021 Bison Rally t-shirts. We would prefer an 

image of an AMCM Club member riding a vintage Harley, feet up leaning 

forward, wearing goggles, gloves and a helmet.  All entries not meeting the 

guidelines will still be considered.  The runner up picture may be featured in 

or on the cover of the Club’s 2021 Roster. 

mailto:bisonscavengerhunt@gmail.com
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2020 Bison Scavenger Hunt Instructions  

 

Organize your own groups, decide when and where to ride, take some amazing 

pictures, have some fun, stretch your imagination and maybe win a prize.  Have a 

quick look through the roster and help everybody in your area get in a group.  Not 

everyone needs to take photos, you can just go along to help with ideas.  A cell 

phone camera is all you need.   

Send your pictures to bisonscavengerhunt@gmail.com  by midnight July 6th 

 

4 wheels, 3 or 2, how you travel is all up to you.  This is a Free event open to club 

members and friends.  Only AMCM Members are eligible for a prize.  

 Theme words –  Harley 

Bonnie 

Ninja  

Beemer  

Corona 

 Freedom 

 Label the pictures so that we know what category each Photo belongs in. 

Winning picture in each category will receive a prize.  

Bonus photo winner could be featured on next years Bison Rally T-shirt. 

Runner up featured in the 2021 AMCM Roster.  

Ken Charleton 2020 Bison Rally Chair 

Send labeled photos to bisonscavengerhunt@gmail.com  by midnight July 6th 

 

mailto:bisonscavengerhunt@gmail.com
mailto:bisonscavengerhunt@gmail.com
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AMCM/MMC Trivia:  

What issue and date did our Newsletter Rust ‘n Pieces get 

it’s name????? 

        Volume 1 No. 12    December 1978   
 

From archived newsletters this was the first time that the 

name “ Rust ‘n Pieces” was used for our newsletter. 

*********************************************** 

 

Past mystery member is Jim 

Simmons.  He was President of the 

AMCM in 1980 

************************* 

 

 

 

 

 

 

****************************         

New Trivia 

When was the first AMCM meeting @    
HARLEY-DAVIDSON WINNIPEG 
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Blast from the past 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

"Get your butt to the  start line & quit fooling  around!" 

 

 

                   

“There doesn’t seem to be a section for Hondamatics!" 
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Life here in Mexico.     From Larry Woolley 

This is just  note to update everyone, that I am still alive…    Surprise! 
 

With the recent changes in airfare costs due to this virus I expect the flying prices to 

increase drastically, maybe two or three times higher than they were before.  So 

this may make one think that driving may be more cost effective than flying. 
 

 We have had some deaths actually many locally.  Due to the locals drinking bad 

moon shine.  It was made from sugarcane, but turned into methyl alcohol added to a 

local drink mixed with fresh cow’s milk.  If the liquor stores were open everyone 

would still be alive.  A group out of a place called Mazamitla made it the papers told 

us. 
 

 The lake area is opening up, restaurants are serving again, but in more open areas.  

The golf courses are open too.  The main highway from the city to the lake still has 

security restricting  non-residents back to the city, however business workers are 

allowed thru.  They operate from 9 am to 12 pm, the Police and firefighters take 

turns. 
 

 Barber shops are open finally but movie theaters are still closed. 

 Everyone still has to wear face mask to go into stores, and the Bank too.  I can wear 

a mask but not sun glasses or a hat.  Walmart and other big stores like Sorriana's 

has only one entrance open, the cart handles are disinfected by the security staff 

when entering. 
 

 The small fruit and vegetable stores have controlled occupancy, as only two in the 

store at  a time. 
 

 The USA border is still closed for pleasure travel at Laredo Texas.  Mail is slowed 

down big time, as is the importation of US made food products at our local specialty 

stores. 
 

 The US is building more wall length every day.  Gas has dropped to $1CDN per 

liter over all the country, which is a good thing. 
 

 I have about 3 more weeks of HOT dry weather before the rains arrive.  32 to 34 C 

highs, lows of 14 to 18C at night, at least the humidity is low under 30% now. 
 

 We are getting cherries on the market as well as the regulars of blue berries, straw 

berries grapes and tomatoes. 
 

 Well that is life here now, thought you'd like to know. 
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We have a Hard Luck Trophy….. 
Hey gang, I was talking to Kim some time back and am willing to donate a Hard 

Luck Trophy for annual competition.  My idea was to hand it out by popular vote at 

the annual Christmas Dinner...Let every one know it's up for grabs...  people tell 

their hard luck trophy story at the Banquet and we do it old Vaudville style.  After 

all the stories get told...the CHAIR holds a hanky over each person and the winning 

story by popular round of applause.  Might add an entertainment value to the annual 

Christmas dinner and hopefully add to attendance...  I can drop the trophy off some 

where when time permits..  Just got the plaque back from the engraver today        

 Cheers  Ross 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

S 

 

 

 

      Buy with confidence, own with pride.  

      If you value your hide you'll ride an old motorcycle  
 

      Count the old motorcycles on the road- 

                      the others on the roadside                                  

                                                                      Sincerely Yours  

                                                                       Siggi Klan 
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Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba   

 May 26, 2020 – AGENDA   7:30 pm, Skype conference call 

1) President’s Report – meeting called to order at 7:30 pm by Kim 

a) 23 attendees,  

b) Welcome to our virtual meeting – more to come as required! 

c) COVID-19 protocols are relaxed somewhat – not enough for an in-person 

meeting yet with 50 attendees outdoors and 25 indoors. We have secured use 

of Jim’s Garages in Headingley once we are able to meet there per provincial 

COVID-19 guidelines 

d) The AMCM Ride List has been approved the MPI Registrar – Louis will email a 

copy of the Ride List and the letter in the post-meeting “Quick Hits” email 

2) Vice-President’s Report – Ken Charleton 

a) Bert Bentley Ride Challenge for 2020 

a. Name is selected by last years winner, this years honorary Bert Bentley 

will be featured in the next newsletter  

b) Plans for July 4-5 Scavenger Hunt – Motorcycle related photos for a word 

provided for the hunt.   

c) Plans for 2021 Bison Rally – Year of the Harley Davidson – Everyone that was 

on board is still in board for 2021  

3) Treasurer’s report – Sarah 

a) Sarah to present incoming funds received/outgoing paid for year-to-date 2020 

a) Account Balance = $6,734 

b) Deposits $3,370.54 

c) Expenditures $3,310.61 

4) Secretary’s Report – Louis 

a) 132 members to date 

b) Preferred payment method is e-transfer to the AMCM’s account 

amcmtreasurer@gmail.com  

c) last chance for any membership renewals – the Roster is going to the presses 

shortly. A PDF of the roster will be available for the website. 

5) Roster Update – Mark 

a) Rosters will be sent to printer at end of May 

b) Send photo you wish to use to markrbaribeau@gmail.com  

6) Newsletter update - Raymond:  

a) Mystery motorcycle person in the last newsletter was: Jim Simmons 

7) WebMaster report – Don Charleton:   

a) Continuing working with Greg on transfer 

mailto:amcmtreasurer@gmail.com
mailto:markrbaribeau@gmail.com
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b) The 2020 AMCM Sanctioned ride list and Letter are uploaded to the website 

8) Librarian and Regalia Report: Dan Catte  

a) Library – Old photos have been scanned and should be posted to the website soon 

9) Tech Night Update: Dan Catte 

a) Temporarily suspended - we are going to hold on and see what happens with the 

social restrictions 

10) ANY NEW BUSINESS?: 

a) Based on chat window, emails to Kim prior to meeting 

b) What does the membership think about offering virtual meetings even when 

we can hold in-person meetings? Folks who can’t make it can attend and 

hear/see what’s going on? Expect we will use “Zoom” for the next meetings – 

easier to connect from any device  

c) What thoughts are there for having some ride gatherings? Has anyone heard 

whether the Pony Corral is having their Sunday displays and if so, how they 

are managing them? 

d) Please send any and all suggestions to Kim! Pirates.pearl@gmail.com  

e) Tiny Robbins Large trophy needs to be refurbished 

i) The next news letter will have a story on the history of it, and our intentions 

for future use 

11) Upcoming Events  

a) Tuesday, June 30 – AMCM Meeting – location/virtual TBD 

b) July 4-5 – AMCM Scavenger Hunt 

c) Thursday, Sept 24 - SALT Documentary Film Premiere “Speed, Heat, and 

Hope at Bonneville” 7 PM Park Theatre, 698 Osborne St, Winnipeg, MB 

Meeting adjourned at 8:18 pm 

****************************************** 

What do you see on the cover???? 

Birthday boy Chas and family.  What I see is a Beemer rider on a 

Harley…  Hope you had a great day and a wonderful surprize.   

 Special Note:  Chas and the bike are the same age…..  

mailto:Pirates.pearl@gmail.com
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  * BUY * SELL * WANTS * DON’T WANTs 

Wanted: Honda 1968-1999 Z50   Will look at complete bikes, 

projects, parts, literature or anything pertaining to these models. 

Please contact with what you have. 

Jim Moore (204)467-5637   thelegend@mymts.net   Thanks  Jim 
 

Wanted!!!!  To complete Manitoba Motorcycle license Plate run 1919, 1922, 1927 

and also a WW2 Leather dispatch rider's Jerkin Contact Ross at  

moose102@ my mts.net   or   831-8165 and I'll make you rich. 
 

" Motorcycle Repair Manuals for Sale:  Honda Manuals - $20. each, Kawasaki 

Service Manual - $30.00"   Contact Jerry @ (204 284-8851 res. or  (204) 294-7066 cell 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WANTED! Villiers powered motorcycles, parts, literature, advertising, projects. Looking 
for barn fresh, rough projects or even the smallest parts for Villiers powered bikes. 
They include : Famous James, New Hudson, Dot , Greeves, Francis Barnetts, 
Cotton....Villiers powered over a hundred different motorcycles in its history. Am 
restoring and running various bikes and require parts for them all . Motor sizes include 
: 98 cc single speed and two speed, 122 cc 3 speed, 197cc 3 speed. no part too small . 
Please call Keith Blais 204-226-2979. SAVE THE RUST! 
 

For sale.          vintage nos japanese cables. Clutch, speedo, tach, throttle and 

brake cables. 1960s and 1970s.  Also available various vintage beru, lemans, and 
other makes of spark plugs.  Current various NGK plugs also available.  Email me at 
keithblais@live.ca for more info. Or call 204 2262979. 
 

Looking for pre 1960 motorcycles, parts, advertising, memorabilia.   I will look at all 

makes and ages of items.  The older the better. Also looking for items pertaining to 

old local bike shops, Ben Benson info and items he produced.  I will also look into 

buying complete collections of old parts.  I'd buy it then it end up in the dump. 

Please contact keithblais@live.ca or call 204 226 2979 

 

  

mailto:thelegend@mymts.net
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For Sale: 1979 Moto Guzzi Spada 1000 cc. 
Selling on behalf of the family of a friend who has recently passed away 

The Spada is White with dark blue panels on three-piece faring. 

Stainless steel silencers manufactured by Wessons in England 

B10 cam, 36mm Delorto pumper carbs & Le Mans heads, 

Timing gears, hard bags & is in good clean riding condition. 

Has not been ridden for the last 2 years due to owner’s health issues 

so will need a little TLC before being used.    $5200.00 

Contact John Thompson 204 223 1718 for details or viewing arrangement 

 

 

T-shirt sales…… 

On Wed, May 13, 2020 at 6:41 PM Ken Charleton wrote; 

T-shirt sales are going great.   I have - 1 small, 1 Medium, 2 large and 3 XL 

shirts left to sell.   

Before I put these up on facebook tomorrow is there anybody that would like 

to purchase one or has someone in their riding group that would like one ? 

No discounted shirts and no laundry to store for next year, it looks like it will 

be a sell out. 

We should raise around $470.00   

 

I  m    e they   e  ll   ld……. 

  

Meetings at 7:30 p.m. LAST Tuesday of the month 
at: Jim’s Garage 5353 Portage Ave.  
Virtual Meeting   

Dial by your location 

        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 

        +1 204 272 7920 Canada 

         +52 556 826 9800 Mexico 

        +52 229 910 0061 Mexico 

        +52 554 161 4288 Mexico 

Meeting ID: 959 9262 5320 

Password: 360318  
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http://www.amcm.ca/wp-content/uploads/2015/01/ad8.jpg
http://www.wildwoodsports.com/
http://www.headingleysport.com/
http://bardal.ca/
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Manitoba Group Rides 

Weekly and Monthly Group Rides 
The following Organizations may have open rides. Please check their websites or email 

contact for details 

Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba 

Meets last Tuesday of month at Jim’s Garage 5353 Portage Ave.  

Email: amcm.mmc@mymts.net 

Website: www.amcm.ca 
 

Canadian Motorcycle Cruisers 023 
Rides for members and guests. Membership free. 

Contact Robert 204-999-5529 

Email: robertclark@mts.net 

Website: www.cmc023.ca   

Christian Motorcycle Association (CMA) (Victory Riders) 

Meetings 1st Saturday of each month. Weekly rides various locations. 

Contact Quinton 204-392-6514 

Email: president@victoryriders.ca 

Website: www.victoryriderscma.ca 

Facebook: Victory Riders/Southeast Mb CMA Chapter 

CMA Steinbach Ride Group 

Rides every Tuesday at 6:30. Meeting at the Diner on 52 with the Steinbach ride group.  

Indian Motorcycle Riders Group (IMRG) 

Ride 7 pm every Wednesday. Starting May leaving from the Tim Hortons at Unicity.  

Keystone CVMG (Canadian Vintage Motorcycle Group) 

Meets 3rd Wednesday of the month at Charleswood Legion. 

Contact Helena 204-782-4714 

Email: keystonecvmg@gmail.com  

Rolling Plains Motorcycle Association 

Contact President Terry 204-392-1049 or Road Captain Colin 204-371-9636 

Email: falk_23@hotmail.com 

Thursday Night Rides Steinbach 

180 Riders, 6:30 pm from Timber Falls Steinbach, Hwy 52W Steinbach, early to mid May 

Touring Motorcycle Association (TMA) 

Tuesday Night Rides 6:30.  For location check Ride Line 204-338-7689 

Email: pauljarrow@gmail.com 

Website: touringmotorcycleassociation.com  

mailto:amcm.mmc@mymts.net
http://www.amcm.ca/
mailto:robertclark@mts.net
http://www.cmc023.ca/
mailto:president@victoryriders.ca
http://www.victoryriderscma.ca/
mailto:keystonecvmg@gmail.com
mailto:falk_23@hotmail.com
mailto:pauljarrow@gmail.com
http://www.touringmotorcycleassociation.com/
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Tri-Service Military Veterans of Canada 

ANA Vets #283 at 3584 Portage Ave, Winnipeg 

Contact John 204-770-7506 

Email: jritchie@mymts.net 

Website: triservicemilitaryveterans.com 

Thursday Night Riders 

Locations vary 

Contact Robyn 

Email: rollingthunder23@hotmail.com 

Widows Sons Manitoba 

Thursday Night Rides for guests check website 

Website: www.widowssonsmb.ca 

Winnipeg Harley Owners Group 

Meets last Thursday of month 7 pm at Smitty’s South Pembina. Other Thursday night rides 6:30 

at Harley Davidson Wpg. 

Contact Dave 204-228-8788 

Email: director@winnipeghog.ca   

Winnipeg Harley Riders Association (WHRA) 

Meet 2nd Monday of the month at 7:30 pm Marion Hotel Basement. 

Contact Danny 204-795-6035 for April meeting location FB. Winnipeg Harley Riders 

Association and Friends 
 

Women’s Fun Ride. 

Meets annually 1st Sunday in February 

Email: maryej@mymts.net 

Wyld Wynd Systers 

Tuesday night group ride 

Contact Dayna by text 204-793-8984 

Email: dayzynes@gmail.com 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/wyldwyndsisters/   

 
  

mailto:jritchie@mymts.net
http://triservicemilitaryveterans.com/
mailto:rollingthunder23@hotmail.com
http://www.widowssonsmb.ca/
mailto:director@winnipeghog.ca
mailto:maryej@mymts.net
mailto:dayzynes@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/wyldwyndsisters/
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On 5/12/2020 12:10 PM, Kim Robinson wrote 

Good day - we have received approval for the AMCM 2020 Sanctioned 

Ride List.  This year, members with Vintage plates  MUST carry BOTH 

documents as attached: the MPI-approval letter and the 2020 Ride List.  

The MPI Registrar has worked with law enforcement this year to keep 

them up to speed on the approved ride list (and I understand there will 

be another Ride List coming from the CVMG).  

 Date:  May 12th, 2020 
Kim Robinson, President   
Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba Inc.  
PO Box 155 Grp 326 RR3 
Selkirk, MB R1A 2A8 
 
 
Dear Kim: 
 
Thank you for providing the information outlining your members’ use of Antique 
plated motorcycles, which helped to address some of the road safety concerns initially 
raised by the number of events for which you were seeking approval in 2020.  
 
I am providing approval for the revised list of 2020 events (attached), on the condition 
that any public health orders applicable to each event are strictly observed.  I will be 
reaching out to our contacts within law enforcement to communicate this approval and 
advise them of the approved event schedule.  
 
I would request that if any of your planned events are rescheduled, please reach out to 
our office to advise so that we can relay this information to law enforcement.  Our 
administrative officer Jade Yu can be contacted by phone at 204-985-8770, EXT 4216 or 
by email at JYu@mpi.mb.ca. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Patrick Sarginson  

Registrar of Motor Vehicles 
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ANTIQUE MOTORCYCLE CLUB OF MANITOBA INC (est. 1977) ) / MANITOBA 

MOTORCYCLE CLUB (est 1911) 
 

2020 MPI REGISTRAR SANTIONED RIDE LIST for use with MB Vintage plates 
 

 ***SPECIAL COVID-19 NOTE – Any event may be postponed or cancelled in order 

to comply with the Federal and Provincial guidelines for the coronavirus/COVID-19 

Pandemic. 
 

No AMCM event or gathering will be held that is in violation of these important 

guidelines                      ***NO EXCEPTIONS*** 
 

Club Meetings (last Tuesday of each month at Jim’s Vintage Garages, Headingley): 

July 28, August 25, September 29, October 27 
 

May 1 – “Club Garage Hop”, locations and routes to be emailed to group (repeated 

Fridays up to end of October): NOTE: will only start when approved to due so per 

Manitoba Health COVID-19 Protocols  
 

May 3 - to meets first as listed by the MAAC calendar then on to the Pony Corral on 

Grant Ave (repeated Sundays up to end of October). Lunch prior to. NOTE: will only 

start when approved to due so per Manitoba Health COVID-19 Protocols 
 

May 6 – Sadie Grimm coffee and ice cream ride celebrating women in motorcycling 

(repeated Wednesdays up to end of October) NOTE: will only start when approved 

to due so per Manitoba Health COVID-19 Protocols 
 

May 9 - President's Lunch Run, routes to be provided (repeated Saturdays up to end 

of October) NOTE: will only start when approved to due so per Manitoba Health 

COVID-19 Protocols  
 

July 26 – CMMG Poker Derby 
 

August 1-2 – Biggar Rally – CVMG Saskatchewan Section annual Rally, Biggar, SK  
 

August 16 - South Beach Casino Show & Shine  
 

August 29 - AMCM's 43rd Annual Corn Roast at the Choquette farm in East Selkirk  
 

August 30 – Beausejour “Shades of the Past” Classic Car and Motorcycle Show 
 

August 30 - Morden Corn & Apple Festival display at the Hot Rods & Harleys event; 

sponsored by Gaslight Harley 
 

September 5 - Spina Bifida fundraising tour; "The Fishing Trip" to Gimli  
 

September 20 - Breast Cancer Pledge Ride, TC Energy Centre, Ile Des Chenes  
 

September 26 - Tiddler Run, Lockport to Selkirk River Run 
 

September 27 – Distinguished Gentlemen’s Ride www.gentlemansride.com 
 

October 3 - Ride for Dad; meet at Polo Park – postponed due to COVID-19 

http://www.gentlemansride.com/

